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PAROLED

081566 BURNS ROBERT M

DOB: 11/02/1971 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Burns in September 2018 xxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
Parole
is contingent upon this offender remaining booking free and
in any program or educational course in which he is
currently enrolled. During any period he becomes

unemployed, he must document an active employment search
and also work with his parole officer to perform up to
twenty hours weekly of community service (GTD: 12/25/18)
MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisatruo, Nolan, Cade ABSENT; Perez

112766 CHAVEZ DAVID

DOB: 05/22/1980 - PAROLED

The Board is impressed with the changes Mr. Chavez has made
since his last parole review, as well as insight displayed
at hearing and we vote to parole him to his next sentence
in September 2018. We remind him that he will be serving on
parole while he is serving his next sentence and caution
him to continue his positive behavior. Parole is contingent
upon this offender remaining booking free and in any
program or educational course in which he is currently
enrolled. (GTD: 1/1/19)MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Nolan,
Cade ABSENT: Perez

528396 SILVA DWAYNE

DOB: 11/06/1981 - PAROLED
The

Board

commends

Mr.

Silva

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We consider
these
mitigating factors and vote to parole Mr. Silva with a
release date in two years (8/2020). The reason for the long
staggered date is given the nature of his offense and his
prior felony conviction the Board believes he should serve
additional time. He is on the right track. If possible, we
would like to see him in a lower security xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxx. Parole is contingent upon this offender remaining
booking free and in any program or educational course in
which he is currently enrolled. During any period he
becomes unemployed, he must document an active
employment
search and also work with his parole officer to perform up
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to twenty hours weekly of community service (GTD: 10/6/23
)MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Nolan, Perez,
Cade

101192 SNELL CURLEY

DOB: 05/22/1976 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Snell in August 2018 xxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
Conditions
of parole will include GPS for six months, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxx while on parole and we believe that this is also
a condition of his probation. He is to have no contact with
any of the victims in his cases. Parole is contingent upon
this offender remaining booking free and in any program or
educational course in which he is currently enrolled.
During any period he becomes unemployed, he must document
an active employment search and also work with his parole
officer to perform up to twenty hours weekly of community
service (GTD:10/28/26)MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Perez, Nolan, Cade

DENIED

121804 AGUILAR DEMETRIO

DOB: 12/22/1967 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Given the seriousness of the offense

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
the Board votes to deny parole and we will see him again in
six years. (8/2024) Parole release now would depreciate the
seriousness of the offense and promote disrespect for the
law.
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD: 8/16/31) MEDIUM
VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Nolan, Perez, Cade

131185 BASSIGNANI STEVEN

DOB: 03/28/1974 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. We find that his
prior criminal history, history of violence, current
offense and probation status at admission xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx make him a high risk for recidivism and
deny

parole.

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
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xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. If he takes the
Board's

recommendations

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx he can write to the Chairperson
for reconsideration; otherwise, he will flatten his
sentence. (GTD: 2/29/20) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Nolan,
Cade ABSENT: Perez

124072 BETTERS GEORGE M

DOB: 05/10/1985 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board is
concerned with Mr. Betters criminal history xxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and we know that he scores high on our
parole risk instrument. That said he does present well and
has reflected excellent insight before the Board xxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. At this stage we
will deny parole, but will reconsider him in twelve months
(8/2019)
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We encourage
him xx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
(GTD:
6/27/22) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Nolan, Cade ABSENT:
Perez

126875 COOK JAMES E

DOB: 04/26/1963 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record including
discipline and program involvement, risk assessment(s) and
parole plan/request. The Board notes that the jury found
Mr. Cook guilty of twenty-two criminal counts, ranging from
first-degree sexual assault to identity fraud and impacting
multiple victims. He is serving a lengthy sentence. We do
commend

Mr.

Cook

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxxxxxx. That said, in light of the nature and seriousness
of his offenses including multiplicity and circumstances of
the sexual assaults, predatory behavior, impact on multiple
victims, the Board believes parole release would depreciate

the seriousness of his offense and promote disrespect for
the law. We vote to dey parole and reconsider him in six
years (8/2024). xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
(GTD:
2/17/41) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Nolan, Cade ABSENT:

CONTINUED NEXT PAGE...
Parole06.rpt

R.I. DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS

DATE: 09/06/18
PAROLE BOARD MEETING FOR: AUGUST 15, 2018
PAGE: 4

DENIED
Perez

536942 COOK SHEA L

DOB: 05/08/1984 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board is
impressed with Mr. Cook's insight and honesty and
presentation and the hard work he has done to improve

himself.
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. In light of the seriousness of his
offense, the loss of innocent life as well as the manor of
death, the Board believes that he should serve additional
time on this lengthy sentence and we will reconsider him in
two years (8/2020). This represents a purposeful reduction
from his last reconsideration period. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:2/2/35)
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Nolan, Perez,
Cade

132687 CRUZ ALEXY

DOB: 08/28/1988 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole. The reason for the denial is due to Mr. Cruz's
history of criminal offenses xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx the
Board believes that he is at a high risk to reoffend and to
parole him at this stage would promote disrespect for the
law.

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD: 1/19/20)
MEDIUM
VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Nolan, Cade ABSENT: Perez

134503 JOHNSON DAWAYNE D

DOB: 06/18/1988 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr. Johnson on his presentation , xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
In
light of his criminal history, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and high risk score the Board
votes
to deny parole at this time. We believe that to parole him
at this time would depreciate the seriousness of his
offense and promote disrespect for the law. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD:6/23/22) MEDIUM

VOTE:
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UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Nolan, Perez, Cade

090600 PAUL JOSEPH M

DOB: 07/02/1961 - DENIED

The Board notes that Mr. Paul was represented by legal
counsel at hearing (Mr. Howe). The Board considered
information reflecting both static and dynamic indicators
including, but not limited to, criminal history, police
reports(s), institutional record, risk assessment(s) and
parole plan/request. Mr. Paul reviewed the facts of his
crime for the panel of the Board. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
and

then concealed the crime for a period of time. The Board is
unanimous in its decision to deny parole. Notwithstanding
his parole eligibility, the Board is concerned with Mr.
Paul's very limited social supports in the community. We
also find that the nature and seriousness of his offense,
as reflected in the loss of life, circumstances and manner
of death, concealment of death as well as victim impact,
would be undermined and would promote disrespect for the
law by parole release at this time. We believe he should
serve more time and will reconsider his parole petition in
five years (8/2023). xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
(GTD:LIFE) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Nolan,
Perez, Cade

150868 PINEDA ESBIN

DOB: 03/20/1989 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to

deny parole based on the seriousness of the offense,
including injuries, use of a weapon and that the felony
assault was committed in the presence of a child. xxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and
further
notes that there is what appears to be an informal
immigration lodged, but no affidavit on file. For these
reasons the Board votes to deny parole not only on the
seriousness of the offense and that parole would promote
disrespect for the law, because in light of his status we
cannot state that he could remain at liberty without
violating the law. If a formal Immigration Detainer (I-205)
is lodged Mr. Pineda can write to the Board for
reconsideration for parole to this court order, but
otherwise he will flatten his sentence. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
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DENIED
xxxxxxxxxx.

(GTD:5/21/20)

MEDIUM

VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Nolan, Perez, Cade

141961 SHEPARD JOSEPH W

DOB: 02/20/1992 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board commends
Mr. Shepard xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx as well
as the insight reflected at hearing. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and also believes that
he
should serve more time given the gravity of the offense and
the loss of life that was connected to his actions in this
matter. We will reconsider him in twelve months (8/2019)
(GTD: 11/21/25) MEDIUM VOTE:UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Nolan, Perez, Cade

120019 SWEETLOICE JESSE L

DOB: 12/15/1980 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal

history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole, but will reconsider Mr. Sweetloice in twelve
months (8/2019). Board members felt that Mr. Sweetloice
intellectualized when discussing his actions and distanced
himself and was self-protective in his description of the
offense and his actions of molesting a child of seven years
old.
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxx. To parole him under these circumstances, Board
members believe, would promote disrespect for the law and
the victim. (GTD:9/19/21) MEDIUM YES: Nolan, Cade, Pisaturo
ABSENT: Perez

143744 TODD ANTHONY P

DOB: 11/19/1990 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole given the nature and seriousness of Mr. Todd's

offense as well as consideration for his criminal history.
We believe that to parole him on this record would promote
disrespect for the law and believe he should serve more
time as a result. We will reconsider him in nine months
(5/2019).
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, if appropriate. (GTD:3/2/20)
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Nolan, Perez,
Cade
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564287 VARBLE CHRISTOPHER R

DOB: 07/07/1986 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board finds in
light of his criminal history, history of homelessness and

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
makes
Mr. Varble a higher risk. xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. For these
reasons we
will deny parole at this time, but reconsider him in May
2019 and xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
We
encourage

him

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxx. (GTD:3/7/20) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Nolan,
Cade
ABSENT: Perez

139007 WOODROPS JEFFREY

DOB: 08/01/1990 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The commends Mr.
Woodrops on his upgrade to Medium Security xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We
appreciate
his stated commitment to change, but believe that he should

serve more time given his criminal history and the
repetitive nature of his offense which reflects a pattern
of criminal thinking and behavior. We will reconsider him
in ten months (6/2019) and xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxx. When he next presents, we ask that he provide
additional information concerning his home plan. (GTD:
5/15/20) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Nolan,
Perez, Cade

133040 YEPES RAFAEL

DOB: 07/27/1970 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board
appreciates Mr. Yepes' insight into victim impact and xxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Given
the
course of molestation over a period of time, multiple

victimizations and his impact on his victims, the Board
votes to deny parole due to the nature and seriousness of
his offense . We also note for the record that there is an
immigration detainer lodged and we have concerns about
paroling him in light of this pending detainer. We believe
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that under all of these circumstances to parole him would
promote disrespect for the law. (GTD:4/20/20) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Nolan, Perez, Cade

RESC/PAR

139728 BANKS JOHN C

DOB: 11/07/1989 - RESC PAROLE

Since Mr. Banks' last parole hearing it has come to light
that he has an active warrant pending out of the State of
Connecticut for a pending execution of sentence or
probation violation it is unclear which. Be that as it may

the Board is hard pressed to seriously consider him for
parole in light of this new information and Board members
vote to rescind parole as parole under these circumstances
would depreciate the seriousness of the offense and promote
disrespect for the law.(GTD:8/29/19) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Nolan, Perez, Cade

125726 PENDLETON KEVIN M

DOB: 01/13/1963 - RESC

PAROLE
Mr. Pendleton was to appear before the Board for a review.
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. The Board
in
considering his review in his absence and votes to rescind
Mr. Pendleton's previously granted parole xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxx. He will flatten his sentence. (GTD:6/3/19)
MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo, Nolan, Cade ABSENT: Perez

